
 

 

 

Hello all Mason-
Dixon Discoverys 
chapter members 
 
I trust you are 
staying warm dur-
ing these winter 
months. Becky 
and I are currently 

in LA (Lower Alabama) for a few 
weeks so it is a little warmer here 
than Virginia. It is this time of the 
year that makes me wonder why we 
aren’t in one of those nice snowbird 
parks with many of our Discovery 
owners friends…….. maybe next 
year. 

 

I again want to thank Helen & Sonny 
Blackwell and Mary Anne & Larry 
Weinberg for the outstanding fall ral-
ly near Richmond. It was one of the 
best attended chapter rallies we have 
had.  

 

If at all possible, try to get down to 
Florida for the SE Region Rally 
(Camp Discovery). It is always a fun 
rally. The technical information dis-
cussed in the Camp Discovery series 
of seminars is valuable to all Dis-
covery owners. If not the 2019 rally, 
then start planning now to be there 
for 2020. Our chapter will host the 
2020 rally so we need as many 
members as possible to help insure a 
well executed rally. If you have ide-
as for the rally theme send them to 
our VP, Carol Newbury.  

 
Safe Travels 
 
 
 

  

 Marshall Godwin 
 President 
 Mason-Dixon Discoverys 
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Mason-Dixon Discoverys Chapter Meeting,  
Americamps Campground 

Ashland, Virginia 
Friday, October 26, 2018 

 

President Marshall Godwin called the meeting to order at 8pm. 
 
Following the Pledge of Allegiance, Marshall thanked the rally host, Helen and Sonny Blackwell and Mary 
Anne and Larry Weinberg for their efforts to host a well planned and well attended chapter rally.  Fourteen 
coaches were represented.   
 
Marshall recognized guests Al and Donna Etue and Tony and Heide Bohn.  Al and Donna are DOAI mem-
bers from Washington state visiting their son who lives in the area.  They joined the chapter at the rally so 
we also welcomed them as new members.   
 
Tony and Heide Bohn were founding members of the chapter who purchased another brand RV and left 
DOAI.  They continued to participate in chapter gatherings as guest.  That’s about to change as they pur-
chased a new 2019 Discovery while at the rally so they will be rejoining DOAI and the chapter.   Welcome 
Back!!!! 
 
Grant Newbury presented the treasurer’s report which was accepted as read.  He also presented the pro-
gress to get IRS approval for the chapter as a charitable, tax-exempt organization.   
 
Marshall passed out forms for members, who desire, to order chapter name badges. 
 
There was a discussion of planning status for the Spring 2019 rally to be held in the Williamsburg area.   
 
The chapter will host the 2020 Southeast Region Rally.  Key roles and responsibilities were dis-
cussed.  Carol Newbury will lead the Decorations/Set up effort and is soliciting ideas for the rally 
theme.  Craig Sincock agreed to serve as vendor coordinator.  Dick Tracy agreed to coordinate Goody 
Bags.   
 
Rally registration process was discussed.  The plan is to use as much automation in the registration process 
as possible to alleviate the need for the registrar to manually transfer information from paper registration 
forms. 
 
A discussion was held regarding the need for members to order shirts with the chapter logo.  Information is 
being gathered to evaluate vendors and costs.  Additional information will follow. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9pm. 
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Opening Balance 1 October 2018 $4506.40 
 
 
Deposits   
Date Source Description  Amount 
 
10/4/2018 Heenan - ck 753 2018 /Dues - New Member $4.00 
10/24/2018 General RV - ck 535441 Rally dinner sponsorship $320.00 
 
 Total Deposit  $324.00 
 
 
   Sub Total $4,830.40 
 
 
Disbursements 
Date Check # Description  Amount  
10/27/2018 262 Mary Anne Weinberg - Rally Expenses $85.83  
10/27/2018 263 Helen Blackwell - Rally Expenses $385.26  
10/27/2018 264 American Civil War Museum - 20 tours $320.00  
 
   Total Disbursements  $791.09 
 
Balance as of October 31, 2018    $4039.31 
 
 
 
 
 
  Signed 
  Grant Newbury 

 Treasurer  
 Mason Dixon Discoverys 

MASON-DIXON CHAPTER 
TREASURER’S REPORT 

October 31, 2018 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with sadness that we said goodbye to our good friend and member, Jean Money.  She will be greatly 
missed.  Richard notified me that Jean went to see her Lord and Master the morning of 20 Nov 2018, at 3:19.  
He said that she is now at peace without any pain, and he will miss her dearly 

Jean Fields Money 
May 18, 1948 - November 20, 2018 

 
Jean Fields Leggett Money, 70, of Greensboro, NC, died on Tuesday, November 20, 2018, in the Hospice of the Piedmont in High 

Point, NC, after a long battle with breast cancer.  
 
Born in Kinston, NC, on May 18, 1948, she was the daughter of the late Nathaniel and Betty 
Williams Fields. Jean was an avid seamstress and interior designer. Jean enjoyed attending church 
and served in many different roles on the local and regional boards of Aglow. Jean’s greatest pas-
sion was her family, especially her grandchildren. Jean was known for her quick wit, her infec-
tious smile, her positive disposition, and her kind and compassionate spirit. 
 
Surviving are her husband Richard Money; daughter Michelle L. Nelson, husband Mark, of Clay-
ton, NC; her son William “Sonny” Rogerson Leggett, III, wife Alethea, of Washington, DC; her 
sister Louise Stallings of Emerald Isle, NC; and grandchildren Syd Bryce and Cooper Nelson; 
Olivia, Keenan, and Landon Leggett. She is also survived by her husband’s three sons and their 
spouses and children, whom she loved dearly: Rick Money and his two children, Winter and 
Eddie; Don and Melissa Money; Michael and Maria Money and their three children: Becca, 
Paige, and Freddie. 

 
Visitation will be held on Wednesday, November 21, at 2806 Kivett Drive, Greensboro, NC from 6-8pm—causal attire. A service 
will be held on Saturday, November 24, 2018 at 11:00 am at Seymour Funeral Home, 1300 Wayne Memorial Drive in Goldsboro, 
NC, followed by interment at Wayne Memorial Park. The family will also greet friends in the hour prior to the funeral service at 
Seymour Funeral Home. 
 
In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to the Hospice of the Piedmont or the Duke Cancer Center.  Online condolences may be 
sent to the family at www.seymourfuneralhome.com  

 
FUNERAL SERVICE 
Saturday 
24 Nov 
11:00 AM  
 
Seymour Funeral Home and Cremation Service  

1300 Wayne Memorial Drive  
Goldsboro, NC 27534  

 

Cemetery Details 
LOCATION 
Wayne Memorial Park  

2925 U.S. Hwy. 117 South  
Dudley, NC 28333  
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http://www.seymourfuneralhome.com
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Mason Dixon Discoverys 

Jean and Richard Money attended the FMA-DOAI Rally on 29 January 2015 at Seffner, Florida 
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—

Richard & Jean Money attended our workshop in Ashland and are pictured with, Sue Murphy, Zane Murphy, Mary Anne 
Weinberg, Larry Weinberg, Marshall Godwin, Helen Blackwell, Sonny Blackwell and Glenda Angus 
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Jean & Richard were among our Mason Dixon Discoverys members who took a lock tour of Richmond on 22 August 
2017.  Sonny and Helen Blackwell wait for the tour with other members shown below. 
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Richard would like to thank everyone for the flowers and all the notes, prayers and 
best wishes.  The one below gave him great comfort. 

 

Richard,  
 
You woke this morning to the loneliness of bereavement…. the empty bed or chair, 
an unaccustomed quietness, a life now incomplete – 
 
My hope is that you find some comfort through the love of friends and family who 
offer their condolences; and in the darker moments, you feel the peace and warmth 
of the One who has already passed from death to life to welcome others into God’s 
kingdom 
 
You are too familiar with this sorrow and grief. But on the other hand, you have 
been abundantly blessed to have loved and been loved by two exceptional women.   
 
My prayer is….. May God Bless you as you mourn. May He heal your brokenness  
with a soothing balm and gentle touch, that you might know His perfect Shalom! 
 
 
We love you, 
 
Marshall and Becky  
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We were pleased that we had fourteen coaches able to attend our Mason Dixon fall chapter rally at 
Americamps RV Resort in Ashland, Virginia:  The following members were in attendance: 
 
Sonny and Helen Blackwell; Tony and Heide Bohn and ...Bailee; Al and Donna Etue and their Son, Brian. 
(They are from Washington State, and joined Mason-Dixon at the Rally); Marshall Goodwin; David and 
Karina Green; Fred and Robyn Needel; Grant and Carol Newbury; Jerry and Debra Pruyne; John and Alice 
Ricciardi; Jack and Livette Sims; Craig Sincock; Dick and Pat Tracy, Larry and Mary Anne  Weinberg . Tony 
and Heidi traded their phaeton for a new Discovery from General while they were attending the rally.  
Congratulations and welcome to all our new Mason Dixon 2018 members.   

 
 
 

26 October 
2018 

Photos & information 
provided by Helen 

Blackwell 
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Larry & appetizers 

Jerry & Debra Pruyne 

Fred & Robyn Needel 

Jack & Livette Sims 

David & Karina Green 

These photos courtesy of 
Mary Anne Weinberg 
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Sonny & Helen Blackwell– or as someone 
said—Didn’t I see them on America’s Most 
Wanted? 

Steve & Julianna Bachman 

Children of David & Karina 
Green 

Great photos provided by 
Mary Anne Weinberg 
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Dick and Pat Tracy 

Jerry Pruyne, John & Alice Ricciardi 
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Craig Sincock 

Al & Donna Etue 

Anericamp 

Great job with photos by 
Mary Anne Weinberg 

Tony & Heidi Bohn with their granddaughter  
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The Tredegar Iron Works in Richmond, Virginia, was the 
biggest ironworks in the Confederacy during the American 
Civil War, and a significant factor in the decision to make 
Richmond its capital.  The Pattern building is now used as the 
main visitors’ center for Richmond National Battlefield Park 

Photos this and next 3 pages Courtesy of 
Helen Blackwell 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Richmond,_Virginia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Confederate_States_of_America
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/American_Civil_War
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/American_Civil_War
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Mason Dixon 2018 
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Craig Sincock 
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For those of you who attended the National Rally in Goshen, Indi-
ana, we had a 1st time ever – Book Club seminar.  I thought it went 
very well, we had around 30 attendees, and we discussed the Jodi 
Picoult book – small great things.  Not everyone had a chance to 
read, but we had a great discussion from ladies all over - what an 
opportunity to get lots of insights and thoughts from our diverse 
group of Discovery club members. 

 

At the conclusion, and with the generous support of the ladies 
from the Florida Discovery Sunshiners, we decided to have another 
book club seminar at the South East Regional Rally in Seffner, 
Florida.  Not sure yet, when the seminar is scheduled, they are still 
working on that, but we ladies are on the list and the Rally staff 
this year has arranged for an outside tent with sides to have our 
seminar in.  This will be so much better than being crammed into 
that one seminar room in the rally hall. 

Our book for this Rally is:  A Land Remembered by Patrick D. 
Smith.  It follows this year’s theme for the rally which is “Discover the Florida Crackers.”  
The novel tells the story of three generations of a Florida family who ‘rise from dirt-poor 
Cracker life to the wealth and standing of real estate tycoons.’ 

Please try to join us, there will be a signup sheet at the registration table. 

 

 

  Jeanne Stewart, Book Club 
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The Spring rally is being planned for May 29- June 2, 2019. We are looking at golf and outlet time for 
Thursday. One evening at the patio bar at the Williamsburg Inn, another evening with a fireside chat by the 
former Virginia state archeologist, a trip to the Jamestown glasshouse and private chat by a retired glass 
worker, a private walking tour of some of the gardens in Colonial Williamsburg.  
 
We are also looking at ordering Pierces BBQ for dinner one evening.  
 
We will keep you posted as we firm these ideas up with our special guests/guides.  
 
We are hoping to get sites at the Chickahomony Riverfront Park campground.  
 
 
 
 
Thanks, 
Donna and Dennis Crinklaw 

NOTE:  This is a different date than what you may have been previously provided.  Donna and Dennis’ 
son and future daughter-in-law have taken their rally date away for their wedding 
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Grant came through his hip surgery with flying colors!   It has been almost 4 weeks and he is now cane free 
and walking like his old self!  I know he is excited to go camping now that he feels better. 

(courtesy of Carol Newberry:) 
 

 

Fred Needel is having back Surgery (by the time you put out the newsletter, it will be "had") on Dec 6 - a 
laminectomy and spinal fusion of 4 discs in his lower back. We will be wintering at home in suburban Bal-
timore and hopefully he will be ready for us to join the chapter in spring, in our new LXE 40D, which 
should be ready for us about the same time Fred is able to move better. 

Update:  - Fred's surgery was scheduled for last Thursday, as you know. We were 5 minutes from the hos-
pital when the doctor's scheduler called us to cancel, the doctor called in sick! It was very frustrating since 
we were all psyched and ready but we were glad he didn't want to do anything that could potentially endan-
ger Fred. It also gave us the chance to do a few activities over the weekend that we had been disappointed 
about missing due to the operation, so it was a good decision all around. Surgery is now scheduled for 
Monday morning unless we hear otherwise. I will send you an update after surgery when we talk to the 
doctor. 

Fred had his spinal stenosis surgery today, 10 December, and everything went well, according to the sur-
geon.  He had a laminectomy and spinal fusion in his lower spinal region. The surgeon said that the steno-
sis was bad, but what he expected from the MRI. 

Fred will be in the hospital for a few days, then will be home for 6 weeks before his post-op visit. The doc-
tor said it will take about 6 months for Fred to start to feel like himself again. 

Wishing everyone a wonderful holiday season and a very Happy New Year! 

 (Robyn Needel) 
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Stallion Barn 

Beef & Cabbage Soup 
(6 two cup servings) 

 
 
Ingredients: 
1 yellow onion 
2 cloves garlic 
2 Tbs. olive oil 
5 cups shredded cabbage (about 1 lb.)  
2 (15 oz.) cans stewed tomatoes 
1/2 tsp. dried oregano 
1/2 tsp.died basil 
freshly cracked pepper 
1 lb. ground beef 
6 cups beef broth (low sodium, if possible) 
1 Tbs. Worcestershire sauce 
1 lemon 
handful fresh parsley 
 
Preparation: 
Dice the onion and mince the garlic.  Add both to a large soup pot and saute' over MEDIUM heat, for about 5 
minutes, until onions are tender.  Add the ground beef and saute' until browned.  If using higher fat content beef, 
drain off the fat once the beef is browned. 
 
Add the shredded cabbage, stewed tomatoes (with juices), oregano, basil, some fresh cracked pepper, beef broth 
and Worcestershire sauce. Stir everything to combine. 
 
Place a lid on top and turn heat to HIGH, and let it come to a boil.  Once it starts to boil, turn heat down to LOW 
and allow to SIMMER   for 30 minutes, until cabbage is very soft. 
 
4.  Taste the soup and add salt, if needed.  Use a spoon to break up any large pieces of tomato into smaller piec-
es.  Squeeze about 1 Tbs. of lemon juice into soup and add the fresh parsley.  Stir to combine.  Taste once more 
and make any further needed adjustments before serving. 
 
Notes: 
Prep time: 10 minutes.  Cook time: 50 minutes. 
Serve with warm, crusty rolls or bread, cheesy, garlic or herb flavored. 
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MASON-DIXON DISCOVERYS CHAPTER MEMBER APPLICATION 

 

Thank you for joining the Mason-Dixon Discovery Chapter of DOAI. Membership is open to all DOAI members.  
Dues are $12 a year prorated for $1 a month for those joining in a month other than January. 
 
Mail this application and your check (Made payable to Mason-Dixon Discoverys) to our treasurer listed below: 
 
Grant Newbury, Treasurer 
25885 Sotterley Cliffs Lane 
Hollywood, MD  20636 
prines@enter.net 
 

Pilot’s Name:   

 

Co Pilot’s Name:   

 

Address:   

 

City   State   Zip:   

 

Phone (    ) _____- _______   Cell: (    ) _____-___________  

 

Email:   

 

Discovery Year:    Length:  Model:    

 

DOAI Member Number:         (See Note 1) 

 

Pilot’s Birthday Month:    Day     (Optional) 

 

Co Pilot’s Birthday Month:   Day     (Optional) 

 

Anniversary Month:   Day:    (Optional) 

 

Note 1:  You must be a member of DOAI to join. If your DOAI application has been submitted but you have not 
yet received your member number, let me know and I will coordinate with the DOAI Membership Chairman. 
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Mr. Ken Badges 
6200 SE 159th Court 
Ocklawaha, FL 32179 
 
(800)398-8307  

 
Mason-Dixon Discoverys Name Badge Order Form 

 
 
Badges are Light Gray with Blue Lettering.  The lettering includes Chapter Name, Chapter Logo, Your Name and 
Hometown.  The badges will be pin-on unless the magnetic option is selected below. 
 

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 
 

Ordered by: 
Name: ____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:  ____________________________ 
 
E-mail:  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
1st Badge 2nd Badge – use reverse if ordering more than 2 
 
____________________________________ ____________________________________ 
(Name as you want it engraved)  (Name as you want it engraved) 
 
____________________________________ ____________________________________ 
(Hometown as you want it engraved) (Hometown as you want it engraved) 
 
 
______ Name Badges @ $8.00 ea. Total:  _____________ 
______ Magnetic option @ $2.50 ea Total:  _____________ 
Indicate which badge for magnetic option if quantity is one. 
______ Hangers @$3.50 ea Total:  _____________ 
 
Examples.  Chapter Officer position, Founding Member, Charter Member, etc. 
 
Hanger 1: ________________________________ 
 
Hanger 2: ________________________________ 
 
Hanger 3:  ________________________________ 
 
Hanger 4:  ________________________________ 
 
Shipping:  _________ of Name Badges @ $2.25ea   Total:  _____________ 
  
 Grand Total:  _____________  
 
 
 
 

Make check to Mr. Ken Badges and mail to address shown above 
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